MINUTES
of the

PUBLIC HEARING HELD ON
April 26, 2007
THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF HAWAII, CONVENED A PUBLIC
HEARING ON THURSDAY, APRIL 26, 2007, AT 6:34 P.M., IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER,
KALANA 0 MAUI BUILDING, WAILUKU, HAWAII, WITH CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA
PRESIDING, FOR THE PURPOSE OF RECEIVING TESTIMONY ON THE PROPOSED
REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI FOR THE FISCAL YEAR
JULY 1, 2007 TO JUNE 30, 2008.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui public hearing for 26 April, 2007 shall
come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C.
BAISA, JO ANNE JOHNSON, MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH
PONTANILLA, MICHAEL P. VICTORINO, VICE-CHAIR
DENNIS A. MATEO, AND CHAIR G. RIKI HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBER WILLIAM J. MEDEIROS.
There were approximately 12 members of the public in attendance.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK JEFFREY T. KUWADA: Mr. Chair, there are eight Members
present, one excused.
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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Excuse me.
Ladies and gentlemen, thank you for attending the Public Hearing held by the
Council on the Fiscal Year 2008 real property tax regarding the various classifications
and the ranges of rates that are being considered by the Council's Budget and
Finance Committee for the upcoming Fiscal Year starting July 1, 2007 ending on
June 30, 2008.
Mr. Clerk, has this meeting been duly published and noticed?
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, I confirm that notice of this public hearing on
Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2007 to
June 30, 2008 was published in the April 12, 2007 and April 19, 2007 editions of The
Maui News.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Members at this time we will be taking public testimony, but prior to receiving that
testimony, the Chair will state that this is part, this is the first part of a two part
process regarding the public hearing. This evening we will be taking testimony from
our community, then this meeting will be in recess and towards the end of the
meeting the Chair will announce the con--reconvening of this meeting prior to
decision making on the final budget documents.
This evening ladies and gentlemen, for those of you wishing to provide comment to
the Council regarding the real property tax rates and categories, you have three
minutes to share your thoughts with us. We are using a lighting system to assist you
with your management of time and it's like a street light at the intersection. When
you start the green light goes on, excuse me. At the two-minute thirty second mark,
the yellow light will go on indicating you have thirty seconds to conclude. And at the
red light, that means your three minutes are up.
If you have additional comments you wish to share with the Council, and you have
signed up prior to this meeting, the Council is happy to provide you with an additional
three minutes after all others have spoken.
Stating that, Mr. Clerk, will you please call our first testifier.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, before the convening of today's public hearing,
four individuals submitted requests to testify.
The first individual to testify is Richard Ellis, followed by William Tavares.
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TESTIMONY
MR. RICHARD ELLIS:
Distinguished Councilmembers, ladies and gentlemen, good evening. I am Richard
Ellis.
Thank you for this opportunity to come before you tonight and share some thoughts
and opinions about how 1 feel, and what I see in the real property taxation of time
shares.
First let me tell you something about myself. I retired in 1982 with 35 years service
with Pacific Northwest Bell in the Finance and Treasury, Comptroller's Department. I
have been a real property owner for 55 years. I was a landlord involving five
properties for 31 years. It involved four condominiums and a house. During this
period of time I served as President of the homeowner's association in three different
projects for a total of 15 years.
I have completed two courses in real property taxation, one course I took when I was
in California and another course I took when I was in Washington. From this I have
learned two things: The tax is on the property--not on who owns it or how it is used,
and that we should provide equal treatment for all--uniformity of taxation.
Effective January 1, twenty-nine, or, excuse me, 71 percent of the time shares that
were classified apartments were reclassified to hotel and resort. That means that
29 percent was still in the, already in the hotel/resort classification and it brings a
question to my mind. Were those 29 percent something different than the 71 percent
of apartment type classifications? And if so, if they are, they are not in the same
category and I would ask should they have been merged. Because hotels may have
a totally different arrangement with managing their properties than what an apartment
complex and a hotel and a condominium association would have.
Effective January, oh, at that time we went into the, when we were in the Apartment,
the current rate on apartments is $5,00. We went into the Hotel classification and it
was $8.00 and when we were put into a separate Time Share category it's $14.00.
Let me review from $5.00, to a Hotel rate to an 8.20, to a Time Share rate of $14.00.
The time share units in Maui Sunset were converted from residential apartments and
continue to be used as such today. The only difference is they're on a shared basis.
Full time share residential owners with a homeowner classification--
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ellis, we are happy to provide you with an additional three minutes if
you have additional comments to share with us.
MR. ELLIS: I would like to finish, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: We'll be happy to recall you, sir.
MR. ELLIS: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: William Tavares, followed by Tony Fisher.
MR. WILLIAM D. TAVARES, COMET:
I am Bill Tavares, resident of Kuau, Chairman and Co-founder of COMET, Committee
for More Equitable Taxation in 1988 and an active member since that date, nearly
one-fifth of a century ago.
COMET certainly does not object to a lower tax rates, but it feels that a ceiling on
assessed valuation of property of no more than four percent increase annually is the
real solution to Maui's frightening real property nightmare.
Now two weeks ago, I pointed out to you at Paia, that a square foot, a square foot of
my son's property was assessed at about $3.70 in 1986, when my wife and I gave
our children our beautiful Kuau property, and today that same square foot is
assessed at $144.37 a nearly forty-fold increase in 20 years. And look at this, this is
one square inch, one square inch of my son's property was worth about two and one
half cents in 1986. Today, this one inch is assessed at a dollar per square inch.
An ounce of gold, ladies and gentlemen was valued at $688.88 on Monday--on 80
cents on Monday according to my daughter, who looked it up. Is it conceivable that if
this uncontrolled escalation of property tax assessment is allowed to continue, that to
reek devastation on our people, that the value of one square foot of property in Kuau
and perhaps elsewhere will approach the value of a half ounce of gold?
I have never seen people, property owners rather, more angry, frustrated, frightened,
disgusted, you name it. The fact that 2,500 property owners are now, have turned in
appeals on their assessments and are waiting to be heard by the Tax Board is proof
of that.
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And in conclusion, COMET looks to this Council to finally put a brake on an
assessment system that has run amok. It would seem that after waiting 20 years, or
one fifth of a century, that this is a reasonable expectation.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Tavares, do you have additional comments you wish to share?
MR. TAVARES: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So would you like to return?
MR. TAVARES: No.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you.
MR. TAVARES: A very short one tonight, but it's to the point and I'm glad it's on TV, I hope
it is.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, sir. Hold on Mr. Tavares, please. Thank, thank you so much.
Members, any questions for Mr. Tavares this evening on the testimony he shared
with us.
Ms. Johnson.
MR. TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, Bill, and I really appreciate your vigilance because
you've—
MR. TAVARES: Twenty years, you know, I hope to live to be a hundred, and I hope I'm not
here the next, you know, to have live, be here that long though. But I'd like to be at
Kuau that long.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: The way the rates are going, you probably won't want to
live to 100.
The question I have is because I know you've been advocating for a, you know a
limitation on how much the assessment may escalate each year, what do you feel,
given, you know the needs and of course you've heard about the $500 million
obligation that we have. So, what do you feel is a fair amount to cap assessments
at?
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MR. TAVARES: Well our, our plan and Tony will go into, is no more than four percent

increase a year. I think the damage has already been done. It's not one minute to
midnight, or two minutes--it's twenty minutes past midnight, twenty minutes past
midnight. So I don't know what this Council is going to do to salvage the situation,
very frankly. But you've got to do something.
I don't want to have, have happen to you what happened to Germany, where paper
money, to buy a bill for bread you'd have to have a, you know, a big chest full of
paper, German marks.
But I tell you though that our people are worried, they're concerned, they're
desperate. The young people are leaving. And I made a big sacrifice, my wife and I
by giving this land to them and I did it with, out of love. In two years we have, we will
be there a 100 years and by golly if you pass that ordinance, you're all invited to that
celebration. You're all invited to that celebration.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And I really appreciate your position. If, from what you're
saying, you're looking not only for a capping of the rates though, you're looking for
some type of rollback, not the rates, I'm sorry-MR. TAVARES: I, we have not-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --capping of the assessments.
MR. TAVARES: --rates, we're leaving that up to you. But, and Tony will develop that point
a little better, more thoroughly. But I do, go ahead finish your statement.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No, I was just going to ask you if in your assessment of
what we're going through now, you are actually saying that in addition there should
be a rollback. Is that correct?
MR. TAVARES: Well, we haven't pressed that rollback, but some of the members of our
committee are very adamant in saying "we've got to have a rollback though, we've
got to have it, it's too high as it is". The plateau is too high. If this other Council's had
worked on this sooner, I don't think we'd be in this terrifying situation that we now find
ourselves in. The plateau is too high. We do not want our land to be worth the price
of an ounce of gold or a quarter ounce of gold. We're afraid to walk on it anymore.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I know. And thank you very much, Bill for your-MR. TAVARES: Thank you. And-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --continued education.
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MR. TAVARES: I will be here another 15 years, I tell you, if I have to.

Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Tavares, one, one-MR. TAVARES: Oh, I didn't know I was going to be questioned like this, fine, let's go.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you for being here.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
Mr. Tavares, if we were to find a, what I call reasonable period of time to go back to.
What I'm thinking is maybe five years, go what everything was let's say five years
ago. What your assessed value, if you've been living in that home or particular
property for this period of time, that we were to roll it back to that level and make that
a capping for the starting point and then put four percent, four percent, whatever is
necessary. Would you think that would be reasonable because there's got to be a
starting point?
MR. TAVARES: Would you, would you say just for those people that have lived a certain
minimum number of years, is that how I heard you?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ah, yes-MR. TAVARES: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --you know, you'd have to have some kind of minimum
because I would look at first of all the ones that are being pushed out is your children
who are my children, your grandchildren. Now they're being forced off, right. So I'm
saying if we had something like five years ago and I say okay, everything was
assessed at this level five years ago. Would that be a fair starting point or would you
think we have to go back further?
MR. TAVARES: No, I don't think you can go back too, too, too far back, but certainly five
years would be an exciting possibility, you know. But I must say though that our
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efforts have not been in vain. You have provided us with I think the, certainly of all
the property taxes, and if the Chairman will allow me to say this, in the whole State of
Hawaii, perhaps with the exception of the Big Island. But we've got a lot of good stuff
from you because we've been persistent, consistent, and insistent. And you've
responded.
But these things can be quickly taken away and what we want is something, you
know, more permanent like a control on the assessments somehow. And, I, I
appreciate the tremendous problems you're facing now especially with the retirement
thing and it's frightening to think about.
But all I can say is, well even the circuit breaker if I can say this, you know it helps me
one year but then the next year I don't get help. It seems like every two years now, is
that right Tony, I think it is, every two years I'm getting help but.
So, we appreciate what has been done but I think you've got to look at the, the, the
apprehension that our people feel now. Read the letters to the editor.
Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's correct. No, thank you, Mr. Tavares. Thank you.
MR. TAVARES: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Members, any further questions for the gentleman this
evening?
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good evening, Mr. Tavares-MR. TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --and thank you for your persistence. I am always impressed
with people that persevere. You know, many times it's like water on a rock; you just
have to keep it up. And we tend to get discouraged, but do not be discouraged
because you've made a difference and you'll continue make a difference.
I probably will have to save this question for Tony, but you may know. I'm interested
in actuarial studies. 1 mean a real good careful study of how we do things now and
how we might do things with the COMET proposal. And the effect that that would
have on the net revenues available to the County because we got to pay our bills.
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I have not seen that information and I think that's kind, if it hasn't been done, you
know, really well-MR. TAVARES: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --with great authority by people that know what they're doing-MR. TAVARES: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: —I think it's kind of a first step that has to happen and so, I will
be hoping that that, that we can get there.
MR. TAVARES: You know, remember John Blumer Buell ... have constantly asked that
that be done. I think years ago he was asking that that study be made. And I think, I
think Tony has proceeded now along those lines but he will tell you more a little later
on.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, so-MR. TAVARES: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --again, thank you.
MR. TAVARES: I agree with that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any other questions for the gentleman? If not, Mr. Tavares, thank you very much for
your testimony.
MR. TAVARES: Thank you very much. And get some sleep after this session. I watched
you last night, yeah.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I hope you're not saying 1 look really bad this evening.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You look really bad.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I feel really bad.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk.

Public Hearing of the Council of the County of Maui
April 26, 2007
Page 10

DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Tony Fisher, followed by Bruce Erfer.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.

MR. TONY FISHER, COMET:
Thank you. My name is Tony Fisher and I'm also with COMET.
First thing I'd like to say is I hope you all read last Thursday's editorial in The Maui
News. And what it said was we need to put a cap, we need to put a cap, and we
need to change the assessment at the time that the property changes hands. The
Maui News has waffled on this a little bit, sorry Melissa, from time to time, but they
are now very, very strongly in favor of this.
The subject tonight; however, more than anything else is tax rates. I went back and
looked at some things that my family has told me over the years and one of the
things that they always said was "you know Tony the secret to success is getting out
of debt." And I would wonder if we were not to change the tax rates, but were to take
that money and pay off some bonds, bonds as you probably know mostly are
callable, and if they're callable, why don't we take some of this money and put down
our debt.
They told me when I was kiddo growing up, they said pay off your house, pay off your
cars, and don't have credit card debt. And when you get to that point and have no
debt, that's a great place to be. And I wonder whether the County of Maui, Mr. Chair,
might find that that's a very good way to go and that some of this extra money in the
good years could be used to pay down the debt.
And so as far as the, the tax rates, you've heard me say this before, my biggest
concern is the fact that there's one group of people on this island, or in the County
really, who are getting hit over the head with a two by four. And they're called renters
because renters stay in a piece of property for long periods of time. I have a very
dear friend who is living in the same house now for four years. He doesn't get a
homeowners exemption, he doesn't, he's not able to use the circuit breaker. Low and
behold what he has to do is to pay double the tax rate of what the person who is a
homeowner. Now I'm a homeowner, I think it's wonderful.
But somewhere in all of this discussion, I think it would be just super if the County of
Maui could come up with a plan that would reward. Because we talk a lot about
affordable housing. The biggest pool of affordable housing in, in this entire County
are called rental units and if we were to find someway of giving some rental relief.
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There are a dozen different ideas in that, the County of Kauai is working on one of
those right now. I think this whole thing would be much fairer to everybody involved.
We appreciate, Bill and I particularly, that this County Council and the previous
County Councils have always listened to us and had a dialogue and I really
appreciate that.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Fisher. Would you care to return after all others for
additional time?
MR. FISHER: I have to go home and get my nap. No, I'm, I'm done, I will answer some
questions but that was primarily. I, I realize there will be another time when we'll talk
more specifically about this. And the, the thing tonight, Mr. Chair is primarily dealing
with the tax rate. I wanted to get those thoughts across because they're a little
different than what I have read in the paper and heard before.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Before I ask the Members if they have questions for you, Mr. Fisher. I
will re-verify this, but it is my understanding sir that a renter that can prove a very
long term lease, I think the County of Maui Real Property Tax Division takes into
consideration and at times has allowed homeowner status.
MR. FISHER: That's interesting because I just got a call about a week ago from a man who
is here. He owns a piece of property, a condominium, and he has never rented it out
ever and guess what he's paying? Time share, because some of the facility is under
time share. He has never rented one single day out. He is the only person that lives
there. He lives part time here and part time there and he said this isn't fair.
So I think there is something wrong in this. I have never heard what you just
described. That may be a, a fact of life, but nobody had, that I have ever heard has
ever said, by the way if your people are not going to sign a lease of more than a
year--so if long term is greater than a year, I don't know of any home, you know,
apartment dweller is an example who can figure that he's going to be able to commit
for more than a year. Because if you've got to break the lease, that can be a very
expensive proposition.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Understood, so, so again, I will re-verify that and, and also get the
circumstances of how that would work and I'll be happy to share that information with
you
MR. FISHER: Like the, the circuit breaker it may be a well kept secret from the people that
really need it.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: And I would agree we need to share that information often and as easily
as possible.
MR. FISHER: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Questions for Mr. Fisher, Members.
Ms. Balsa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Good evening, Tony. Thanks for being here and for all you do.
MR. FISHER: You're not in "Baisa Pink" tonight, I notice.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I know, you know, everybody was getting tired of it.
MR. FISHER: Okay, I wasn't.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you.
You mentioned in your testimony that there were a number of ways that we might be
able to assist renters and Chair Hokama mentioned one. Could you share at least
one with us?
MR. FISHER: Well, the, what I have heard and I talk to people in different jurisdictions
around the country. I have a very dear friend who I went to college with many years
ago who is a CPA in Massachusetts, and he was telling about some things that they
tried to do back there cause their tax rates and their stuff is really high.
I would think that there has to be a way where we could give the homeowner's
exemption along the line of which you suggested, Mr. Chair. So that if somebody
lived there for the year, they could then get the homeowner's exemption for the next
year because they are living as a homeowner. And what we have to be careful of
obviously is that the renter, I'm sorry, this is the rentee, gets the advantage and not
the renter, is that right? Yeah. That we don't end up jacking the person's rent up
anyway and somebody just puts the money in their pocket. But there are a zillion
ways that we could protect that. That's one idea.
The people in Kauai as I said before are coming up with a, what they call another
category called long term rental. And that they are going to give them a different tax
rate, maybe it's 2.50 and 5.00 and if somebody is there for the year they also get the
2.50 rate. Still don't get the homeowner's in that case because they don't have
much, they don't have homeowner's and circuit breakers the way that we do here.
But certainly it would be reasonable for them to at least get the 2.50 rate. That would
make an enormous amount of difference to most renters.
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I just think, I, I, kept thinking about this for the last six or seven months that these are
the people that we wring our hands about "oh, we need affordable housing". We've
got affordable housing, we're just pricing people out of it and there's got to be a way
to do that I think.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you.
MR. FISHER: Gladys.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any further questions for the gentleman this evening?
Mr. Fisher, thank you so much and we will be looking forward to-MR. FISHER: Did you put your hand up or did you just wave.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well I was waving but-CHAIR HOKAMA: Oh, I'm sorry. I am, I apologize Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, no, no problem.
Tony, again I go back to what you were saying earlier. Somewhere you've
mentioned that pricing the tax rate based upon the purchase of the home, purchase
of the property. So, if my idea again, whether its five years, three years, somewhere
where you get this level starting point. Because again, like you, like Mr. Tavares
mentioned, we're out of, we're, we're past the midnight hour, we've turned to
pumpkins already, in other words, too late. So how do we revert to get to a point
where we can be fair, still do the County's business.
And you've said that we can still increase revenue by doing it at a level rate, capping
at four percent. You've mentioned that many times, but where do we start out? Do
we start out here, right now where we're at? Or do you have a certain point where if
you wanted to go back three years, five years, and say whatever the property was
assessed, if you bought it from that point forward, you pay that point. But you as a
homeowner been there for 30 years so you go back five years. Would that be a fair
starting point, or where is the fair starting point? I guess that's the question.
MR. FISHER: To go and just blend that question in with, with Mrs. Baisa's question frankly.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
MR. FISHER: You've got to go and look and make sure that you don't strangle yourself.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. FISHER: All right, and that's the biggest issue. Now can we do that? Very easily.
One of the things that has, we've always said is that this is one of the most simple
systems that there is. That was in this article a week ago.
If we go back, let's take two years as an example. And so we know that you're
setting a tax rate and assessments as of July 1, to run next year. This is not last
year. So if we take last years and maybe back one more, we can then very easily
take all of the properties that have sold, multiply them by, and change the, the, move
the sale price into the assessed price, multiply it times the tax rate, come up with that.
Take all other properties, increase them four percent and four percent again and say
what kind of revenue does that generate.
Now, if you're looking for $500 million and it produces $600 million then we all say
that's wonderful, cause remember, this has always been a plan that increased
revenue, it is not a tax saving kind of thing, the way Prop 13 was. It's never been our
objective. If it comes out at $400 million, then maybe a year is a better number. If it
comes out at $800 million, maybe it goes back three or four or five years.
Those are relatively easy calculations to make because you happen to have a
computer record of every property that shows (a) what it was assessed at, (b) if it
sold, what that selling price was and when and how you would then extrapolate that
out to come up with whatever the revenue would be. It is not rocket science. This is
a day or two or three of work, all right. This is just not that, I've spent 40 years in the
computer industry, trust me it is not rocket science. You got to have some guys that
know what they're doing, you got to have access to those files.
We certainly do not have access to the County records on that and, but it is a
relatively simple thing to go and when you get done with this you say, "Hey, you
know what it came out at $500 million". That's perfect. Let's roll it back one year,
because remember, as you then start off, where you're now a year and a half to two
years behind, you suddenly flip the current because that's the way the present
system works, it's behind a year and a half to two years. So therefore, if you then
can go and get the acceleration, if you will of that, you should be in pretty good
shape.
But I certainly, I have a, a very good friend of mine who is a, I call him my "stealth
computer guy". He does not wish to be known around, that he does this. But he's,
took the, the money and the things that we did a couple of years ago. Get us the
data, we can, we can produce that kind of a, of an analysis in a relatively short period
of time.
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The problem before that we had, and I put that in a letter one time, was that we
asked for it and it took almost a year to get it. And when we got it, it was wrong and
that's annoying. 1 would like to see the correct data, in a reasonable period of time,
and we can go and make that kind of an analysis and do a rollback of a year, a two
years. California did a three year rollback. Kauai did a four year rollback. I think, in
answer to your question, it's probably five years is probably too much.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Too much, okay.
MR. FISHER: We do have the best tax situation. My son owns a $600,000 home in the
state of Connecticut, his tax rate is $15.00 a thousand, not 2.50. He's a homeowner
obviously. He has no circuit breaker. He has no homeowner's exemption and his tax
is $9,000 a year. Okay. Fortunately he's got a good job and his wife has a good job.
But, that to me is too far in the other direction.
Maui, you, you, the people on this Council and the Administration have done a very
good job in the last few years. But the direction has all been toward the homeowner
and that was why I took the moment, the time that I had this evening to talk
specifically about the renters. I think it is, I was a renter when I was younger and
believe me, it was a real tough thing to go and make the rent payment and realize
you were getting zero equity and zero off your income tax. And if you don't get all the
other benefits out of it it's really bad, so.
Anyway, I, I sincerely thank all the, again all the people on this County Council and all
the people in the Administration. We went and talked, sat down and talked with
Mayor Tavares about six weeks ago, five weeks ago. Went and sat and talked with
the Chairman of the Budget and Finance Committee. And we're trying to, to, cobble
together a solution that will make it simpler, less, more, more, produce more revenue
and yet we don't end up with, you know, a slopping forehead saying "boy was that a
stupid idea". We don't want to do that either.
Now you asked the question about empirical data if you will. It's interesting, they just
made a 25 year study in the state of California--which I don't have with me, but I do
have a copy of--which said, with Prop 13 and Prop 13 is a two percent limit on your
tax, not the assessments, not the rates, but the total tax you pay. If you got a
thousand dollar bill this year, next year it will be a thousand twenty. I think that's a
bad thing.
But in the, what they did was they went back and said if we'd had the old system,
which is what Maui has, Prop 13 produced more revenue by 9.8 percent than it would
have been the other way. And that's, and they spent millions of dollars doing this
study. So there is one, that's the largest one that was ever done of this type. And
what it specifically said was there's no question about that this is a good idea, it
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produces more revenue over a 25 year period. Now every . . . has their ups and
down, but over any considerable period of time it gets, it gets better, not worse.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Fisher.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any other questions for the gentleman.
Mr. Fisher, one quick question-MR. FISHER: Yes, sir.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --on my part. Let's say we, we have some type of program that you are
advocating for and young family, have their little kids so now it's time for renovation.
So they want the equity that grows in the house to help justify the ability to get loans
to renovate the house for the second, third child.
MR. FISHER: Yup.
CHAIR HOKAMA: How do you see this impacting the equity amount and the ability of this
young family to get a home equity loan?
MR. FISHER: I, I don't see it being a problem and let me tell you exactly the way it does
work because that's something that has been around in this concept for almost
30 years now. I use this example, recently in which I said I, when I lived in Newport
Beach I put a swimming pool in my house. This pool was $25,000 you know the
whole thing with the deck and the whole nine yards. The next year-CHAIR HOKAMA: That must have been a long time ago.
MR. FISHER: --it was, the 1930's, no, no. Yeah, it was a long time ago actually. When my
tax bill came the next year, it had . . . dollars, plus two percent, plus $25,000. And so
whatever the permits that I took out and the monies that I paid, and I had to show up
with, you know, cancelled checks, not really cancelled checks, but certainly contracts
that I signed.
So if you do a home equity improvement of whatever type, you then are able to go
and borrow the money and whatever you put into your house, now if you go buy a
car, obviously that's not part of it, but whatever you put into your house, is then
added as an increment, just as though you'd built an ohana or any other thing of that
nature and that works fine, it has for years.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: And Mr. Fisher, I'm not really concerned about that part, I'm concerned
about that family trying to get a loan enough to take care of the renovation cost to do
the improvement because he's putting up his, his collateral, his asset, or the equity in
the house. And a lot of people want that growth in the equity so they can do the
finance, refinancing to do the renovation. I'm, I'm not too concerned about how we
going to tax after the improvement.
MR. FISHER: Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: I, I'm more concerned about how that young family is going to get the
funding to do the improvement to the house for their family needs.
MR. FISHER: Are you suggesting that-CHAIR HOKAMA: Because the banks are going to look at the equity growths and
everything else, right, in their calculations of what level of loan they will, let's say I'm
applying for. And knowing our construction costs in the County, cause we don't have
caps on that, they going to say "yeah, you know, Hokama, you had your 300,000 but
you know you kept your equity at four percent and there is no way you can get
enough loan to take care for you to expand one bedroom, another full bath and
another garage for your family needs because it's not going to cover it. So, we would
more than likely not lend you the money because your house value is kept at this
level and the loan you want, it won't match up."
MR. FISHER: Are you suggesting that people loan money based upon the little card you've
got? Because that's not true.
CHAIR HOKAMA: No, I know that's not true. I know they look at-MR. FISHER: People go in and say this house is worth 800,000 you've got a 300,000
mortgage, you want a 100,000 home equity loan, not a problem. Now if you've got a
500,000 home and you've got a 500,000 mortgage and you want to go get a 100,000
then they're going to have a problem. That has never been a problem, home equity
loans or any build outs in the states that have this concept with a cap, have never
had this problem.
The first person to ask is the people over on Kauai. It has not been an issue and
they've had this in fact for now, two years. So it, that's not what they go and base
whether they'll loan it or not on is not what's on the back, on the front of that little
card. It's what somebody says.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Because I think that's one of the questions, Mr. Fisher that, you know,
for the, the younger families that, when we talk about this proposal, I'm thinking how
does this affect me as the young family that needs to borrow to do certain, cause I
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don't have that in the savings, I don't have that in my ability through my paycheck the
way it is currently structured. So, I'm sure for some young people out there that may
be listening, they going to say, how would this impact me since I already have two
kids, I have another one on the way. I going to need to expand my home
requirements and, you know, I was just, I appreciate the comment you've shared with
us this evening.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I just wanted to mention, cause I, you know I've
supported this cap on assessed valuations last year and fought darn hard to try to get
it passed. And I've given it a lot of thought and I still support it, but, I also understand
the point the Chair is making. And that is, is that if we do set this cap, then the
assessed valuation which the, the increase in the assessed valuation from one year
to the next is going to be limited to four percent and what that four percent does is
that caps your equity increase too. So-MR. FISHER: That's not true.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --well, if, let's just say if a house is, is worth $200,000
when you buy it, which is fantasy but, you know, just to play with the numbers.
MR. FISHER: That's a tent-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and the-MR. FISHER: --a good one.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --okay, let's say $500,000.
MR. FISHER: That's better.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And your mortgage, when you buy the house is,
somehow you miraculously come up with 50 grand, you've got a $450,000 mortgage.
And if, if this system is put in place, your assessed valuation when you buy the house
is going to be $500,000.
MR. FISHER: Yes, if that's what you paid for it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes, and so it's only going to be, the assessed valuation
will only increase four percent every year.
MR. FISHER: Twenty thousand, plus .
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So your equity in the house will increase 20,000 each
year.
MR. FISHER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Why not?
MR. FISHER: Your assessment will.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, well your-MR. FISHER: Assessment and equity-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --your assessment.
MR. FISHER: --are not the same.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right, right, right. I didn't mean equity. Of course, if, if
you paid it, it would be good, then you'd have the equity. What I meant was the value
of the house and so when you go to get the assessed valuation, which is equated as
the, the value, the market value, then when you go to get a loan from the bank,
they're going to say, well you know, your mortgage is pretty much what the assessed
valuation is already, so how can I, how can I give you another loan because you
don't have enough equity.
MR. FISHER: All, all I can say is that when I went and got my swimming pool put in, they
did not go and look at what my assessment was or anything else. I had man come
out and looked at the house and said you have this kind of a mortgage and this
house is worth . dollars. The amount of money that was on my card, as far as the
quote assessment was, has nothing to do with the equation. It is absolutely-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: They don't look that as, as the value of the home?
MR. FISHER: No, absolutely not. Because I have a friend of mine for years and years and
years, who bought his house in 1951 for $35,000 this is Huntington Beach. To this
day, to this day, his, his total assessment on his house is about $150,000 its worth
over a million. Now if he goes to the bank and says "gee I think go put on a
swimming pool; or whatever it might be". They are not going to look at what his
assessment card says cause they get . they're going to have somebody come out
and look at the house called an assessor and the assessor then will say its worth.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: They determine the market value.
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MR. FISHER: Absolutely. Now again, I've, I've made this comment to this group before,
this I know something about. There is a group called the National Institute of Real
Estate Appraisers, it's a nationwide organization, it's thousands of people. My father
was the President of this for two years and taught all of the major colleges where
people went to learn about this. Real estate appraisals and assessment and things
is something I really know a little bit about.
And he used to tell me, the way that the . . . system works, it is very subjective. You
go look at your house, and he goes and looks at your house and you come up with
different numbers. May be a large number, it may be a small number. The, the
concept of this is that it becomes objective.
There are only two things, if you keep your house it goes up four percent, if you don't
whatever it sold at that's the price. So nobody comes in and says Mrs. Johnson I
really think your house is worth $833,450 land and. No way. It's whatever it was, it is
a much simpler approach to this entire thing.
But the value for, for loans, for instance let's back off from the, what you're
suggesting and I'm just, I'm going to go in and I'm going to say interest rates just
went down to three percent again, I think I'll go refinance. They don't look at your
card to refinance. They have an assessor comes out and looks and he says this
house is worth 800 and, a million point two and that's what they base the, the
additional loan on or a new loan or whatever it might be. It is not the assessment as
it is on that piece of paper.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, so it would be the fair market value based on the
market trends and whatever the bank assessor has knowledge of, as far as the
market trend and the fair market value.
MR. FISHER: Or a real estate agent comes up and says-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
MR. FISHER: --your house is worth this amount of money.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
Thank you, Chair.
MR. FISHER: And that's really the way it's done. This is not, it's not really subjective,
but . . . what's happening right now, things going down. You go out and you get the,
your friendly real estate guy and he says "gee, Mr. Fisher, I'm sorry but your, your
house is now worth a $100,000 less than it was last year." Okay, then I better not go
out and try to get a loan on a 100,000 more because they'll just say it's not worth that.
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What's on my card is a third number. It doesn't have anything to do with either one of
those two numbers.
So, it's, people are not going to loan money based upon anything up, other than the
value of the property. And the value of the property, since it's somebody's money,
that they're saying this is, I'm going to loan you this money, absolutely and positively
they're not going to do that unless they've made a real good, may had a good
understanding of what the value is.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. And I think what confuses the issue is that for so
long, we have based our assessed valuations on what the perceived fair market
value is based on the sales in the surrounding area.
MR. FISHER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, okay, thank you, Mr. Fisher.
MR. FISHER: And that, that unfortunately, I had a lady call me three weeks ago and she
said I live in a condominium, there are fifty units in my condominium, the maximum
amount that anyone has ever been on, on the market, or sold for is 500,000. I just
got my little card Tony, it says I'm being assessed at 650,000. What do you think I
ought to do. I said well first you pay $15.00 and go back and appeal it because that's
stupid. It can't be that you can do that because it says on the back of the card, this is
the fair market value and it's not the fair market value. Somebody made a mistake.
That's because it is subjective.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. FISHER: And because your neighbor sold his house, your property shouldn't go up.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Fisher.
Any other questions for the gentleman? If not was good seeing you again this
evening.
MR. FISHER: It, you guys are terrific. I really appreciate the fact, I have a, a note for you-CHAIR HOKAMA: Sure.
MR. FISHER: —if I leave with her.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Please, yes. Thank you very much, Mr. Fisher.
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MR. FISHER: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. FISHER: Tony, Mr. Fisher was my father.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Bruce Erfer.

MR. BRUCE ERFER:
Good evening, Councilmembers.
I had submitted a five page analysis on April 9, which I assume you've all had and
this is presumably the fifth year that I've submitted things like this and, and I'm, I'm
tired of doing it. I don't think you have time to make any changes again, this year.
You have to come up with tax rates and it's a zero sum game. You have to have so
much income. If you lower somebody's taxes, somebody else has to pay for it. It
comes one pocket or the other. You've lowered the homeowner taxes significantly in
the last number of years compared to non-homeowners. The renters are getting hit
as, as I've stated in here. And these tax rates have gotten more and more, the tax
rate for the homeowner exemption, the tax rate for the renter, the owner of the rental
property have gotten more out of whack.
I, I had some ratios, it used to be one, one to one point, what was it, one to 1.65 it
went, now it's, it's one to two, two and a half to five dollars. The Mayor's proposal is
to move it to one to two, 2.54. 1, I find that ridiculous. I, I don't, I don't understand
that and I don't think anybody can explain it. Are, are we just so much trying to save
the homeowner and not the renter.
Anyway, I don't understand why we continue to give this homeowner exemption rate
to the house worth five million dollars. You've got to cap it. I, I suggested capping it
at two million. Cap it. Every time that rate is lowered, it benefits the higher priced
homeowner with a house much more than the person with, with the moderate house.
I, I strongly suggest increasing the homeowner exempt, the dollar exemption and not
the rate. I, I think the rates should be raised, the, the dollar figure increased, and the
rate raised. Don't lower the, the homeowner exemption rate because if you do,
you've go to get the money from somebody else.
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I don't think the hotel rates should be lowered. I don't think the time share rates
should be lowered. If, if it is again, anyway. But the, the big issue I have, I really
believe you need to limit the yearly increase in taxes this year to 25 percent. Pick a
number, my number is 25 percent.
As Chair of the, I'm speaking as an individual, but Chair of the, of the Real Property
Tax Board of Review, we see so many people appealing with tax increases, not
assessment increases, tax increases of greater than 50 percent, greater than a 100
percent, greater than 200 percent. It's ridiculous. You've got to limit that. I'm done.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Erfer, would you care to return and share more comments with us
this evening?
Mr. Clerk, can you tell us how many more testifiers we have.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, all we, the only individual to be recalled in
Mr. Richard Ellis.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Mr. Erfer?
MR. ERFER: No, I don't have anything more to say. I'm done.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Erfer?
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
Mr. Erfer, thank you for being here tonight and I hear your story in regards to every
time we look at tax rates, you know, it's when we're doing the budget which is darn
too late.
Going to take up your suggestion as far as, I know it's too late right now, probably
after the budget, you know, put full concentration on the, the way we tax our people
and to make it equable--equitable for all of the different categories that we have.
I know it was suggested many times in several years that you know, we start, start
taking a look at the, look at our tax structure, you know, earlier than when we do the
budget. So, for me, it's going to be one of my main goals to, to take a look at that
and, and, you know, not during the budget session. But take a look at it soon after
the budget session is completed so that we get eight months to look at it.
So thank you for being here.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
Ms. Baisa, then Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Erfer for being here and I apologize
that you've done this five times. It's a very long time to keep coming up with
suggestions that, you know, we don't seriously take a look at.
I'm really excited to hear our Budget and Finance Chair commit to a, a real hearing
and a real good serious look at our system and possible changes. It's a prio—priority
for me also. I'm one of those people that is caught up in the current system because
of inherited family property and so I am painfully aware of the negative effects it's
having on our local families.
And I, I promise you that I for one will work very, very hard to try to find a better
system; however, being of the accounting bean counter ilk background, you know,
I'm very aware of the fact that we have some heavy duty responsibilities to pay and,
in the County. And we've had a very fiscally conservative way of handling our budget
and that's why Maui is healthy, financially. We are healthy, except for a few wrinkles
that have, you know, come to light recently and that bothers me a lot.
But, I think there's a better way and I think if we all sit down with open minds and with
people like yourselves and the members of COMET who are so knowledgeable and
bring so much expertise. You know what's so refreshing to me to hear Mr. Fisher talk
about, and Mr. Ellis and yourself, you know the information is here, I don't think we
have to spend millions of dollars on consultants to get the information we need to do
our projections so that we can make good decisions. And, I'm really excited, I think
it, the time has come.
Thank you and I was very interested in your comments about not reducing the rates
because I'm kind of thinking that way also because I don't know if it's the best way.
But we will be discussing that, I believe tomorrow morning among ourselves and we'll
certainly, you know, keep in mind your testimony.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chairman.
Good evening, Mr. Erfer and thank you very much for your insight on this matter and
for all your hard work over the years, especially in the areas of real property taxes.
You mentioned in your testimony about the, I guess the cause and effect, if you will
by the lowering of the homeowners rate. Does it then make Maui County much more
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attractive for the so-called proverbial millionaires to come and build their second
home here because of the lower tax rate?
And then you mentioned the, the homeowner's exemption. The only way to benefit
the, I guess the, the people with less resources is to increase the homeowners
exemption. Can you just elaborate a little further on this, I find that quite intriguing.
MR. ERFER: This, this goes back several years to I think where actually, five years ago or
four years ago, they did listen to me and increased the, the exemption, the dollar
exemption significantly.
As far as I know, we are the only municipality in the country that has a homeowner
exemption where we have a dollar exemption and a rate reduction. I cannot find any
other municipality anywhere that does that. In my, my paper I mention that California
has a $7,000 homeowner exemption which results in $70 of savings for every
homeowner, $70.
Okay, so by increasing the dollar, the constant dollar amount, the person, if, let's, if it
were increased to 400,000 from 300,000 the person with the $400,000 home would
pay nothing. But lowering the rate, the person with the five million dollar property
and, and again these tables are in my what I had submitted. The person with the five
million dollar property will pay taxes on 4.6 million, but at this reduced rate and
therefore their benefit is, is huge compared to the person with a five or six or seven
hundred thousand dollar house.
I'm asking for that, that rate for you to cap that homeowner rate at, at two million
dollars of assessment of whatever the number you, you choose. But why should the
person who has the three, four, five million dollar house continue to, to benefit from
that. I mean we, we've, I, I don't understand it if we're trying to make it more
affordable for the people with the more moderate homes because we've done really,
we've done that, but we've done the opposite as well and make it much more
affordable for people with the higher end homes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And the effect of all of that, of course it makes it a pars--a
tax haven for the, the rich-MR. ERFER: Well you said the second home, it wouldn't, it wouldn't be for the second
home, but if somebody were to move here and, and purchase a-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --build a big home.
MR. ERFER: I mean it's, I mentioned on a, on a five million dollar home in California, now
they, they of course pay for schools in their property taxes, but they will pay
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approximately $50,000 in California on a five million dollar home. Here with the
homeowner exemption currently, they're paying $11,750.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and thank you for coming all the way from Lahaina. I
know both of, we have to drive there too.
The, the one thing that I guess, I was asking the very question that you were asking.
I asked it of the Finance Director and because I know you're on the Tax Appeal
Board, when you have a property because part of our tax, when you get your
assessment, it's land and then it's the building.
We have some homeowners, or long term kamaaina families where most of their
value is in the actual land. So, I have asked why can't we just look at the house, the
dwelling itself as, as, you know, you're saying, because you're talking about the
house more than you are the actual land.
So, how do you see us getting around that because I'm being told that the land and
the building are values that are more artificially set than anything and they're arbitrary
and you can't really count on them when you're looking at, you know, your
suggestion.
MR. ERFER: No, I don't understand why that has anything to do with what I've said.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well, you're saying that you want to limit, let's say for
example somebody has a $20 million property.
MR. ERFER: Prop--property-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: It's a, it's a-MR. ERFER: --I may have used the word home, I mean the combined land and-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --yeah, but what you're talking about is the land and the
value of the home. What my contention is that we have some kamaaina families
where they have a tiny old little home, kind of, you know, aging.
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MR. ERFER: Fine, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: But the value that they have is all in their land and so, I
guess what I'm saying is, you know, if we cap it and do what you say, it's going to
hurt maybe the wrong people. And then it's going to help people who maybe have a
$20 million house on a $5 million piece of land, so you understand what I'm saying
that that's where I think we have a wrinkle.
MR. ERFER: Yeah, I have, I don't have a lot of sympathy, excuse me, for the kamaaina
person who has a ten million dollar, owns ten million dollars worth of land, I mean as
far as taxes. But I understand what you're saying.
And you know the Council can have two different proper--two different tax rates, right.
I mean that, that you could do. However, yeah there is some arti--artificialness to the
breakdown between building and land. And, and that has to do with the inflated
values as much as anything.
That the building is worth "x", the whole property is worth "y", and the difference is
the land. But that's, that's an artificial way of doing it. The, the, the small house is
probably has no value whatsoever, period. I mean that the land, the land is worth so
much it, irregardless of this little house on the-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, but, but I think-MR. ERFER: But I understand the issue.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --I understand what you're saying and I guess what I'm
saying is that one of the problems that we face is that most of these families never
intend to sell their land or capitalize on any kind of profit.
MR. ERFER: I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: They are victims of people who come and buy up
neighboring properties therefore artificially inflating the value of their land so they are
getting hammered. And in many cases the par--the parents passed away, the kids
own it, they don't even get a homeowner exemption. So that's where I see, you
know, our problem.
MR. ERFER: Well, you know a lot of these problems I hear, there really are solutions. And,
and for instance the solution to that might be if, if your land is worth more than two
million dollars, or, you con--you continue to get the lower tax rate on it. I mean there
is a land and building breakout. I don't think that's, that's that difficult to deal with. I,
I, I--

Public Hearing of the Council of the County of Maui
April 26, 2007
Page 28

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well I, I, I really appreciate it.
MR. ERFER: —if somebody sits down and figures it out, I think you can come up with a
fairly simple solution.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well I hope you can help us when we get to the point-MR. ERFER: I'd like to, I'd like to.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --in committee where we can kind of wrestle with these
cause, you know, I guess tonight is not the period of time-MR. ERFER: No.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --when we're going to be dealing with this.
MR. ERFER: --and, and also let me say that had this 25 percent limitation on taxes or, or
whatever that number would be, been in effect for the last several year, there really
would have been a lot more equitable taxing than there, then there has been. I
mean, I understand more, I hear it in, in, in the Review Board more than any of you. I
know you get phone calls, but you know this year, I just found out we have 27,000
appeals. I mean, which is eight times what it was two years ago I believe.
If the people knew that there was a limitation on the tax of whatever that limitation is,
there'd be a lot fewer appeals and a lot of people would know that there was this
limitation. But we have too many people paying 50 percent more taxes than the prior
year. And of course we are at a point where valuations are declining, that may
decline also, but there's still the people out there who's neighbors sold the house at a
ridiculous value. And, and they, in, in, in my paper I mentioned that illegal vacation
properties are sold at higher values because they have income, they're generating
income which makes their neighbor's house taxed at higher rates. And, you know, I
never thought about that until someone came and appealed that based on, on that
kind of thing so it.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Well thank you very much.
MR. ERFER: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I guess we're not going to solve the problems of the world
tonight.
Thank you.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Erfer?
Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: One more quick question. I'd like to pick your brain while I've
got you. The difference between improved residential tax rates and unimproved
residential tax rate, why is unimproved more than improved. And what do you think
about that?
MR. ERFER: You know, that's a question I've asked and I, you guys set the rates so I-COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You guys did it.
MR. ERFER: --well you didn't, but the others, ask the other six. I have no idea and I've, I've
asked that of people myself. I don't know. I don't, I have no idea.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I was present in-MR. ERFER: Because they used to be the same, they used to be the same.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I was present in the audience when it was done and I raised
objection at that time but I wasn't a Member of the Council so I couldn't vote. But it
would appear to me, I was told, well you have potential. I'm very sorry but I can not
pay bills with potential.
Thank you so much.
MR. ERFER: You're welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Erfer. Having none, Mr. Erfer, thank you
very much for the testimony this evening.
Mr. Clerk.
DEPUTY COUNTY CLERK: Recalling Mr. Richard Ellis.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Before Mr. Ellis starts on his last three minutes, is there anyone else that
wishes to share testimony with the Council this evening please make yourself known
and we will be happy to provide you with an opportunity to speak before the
Members.
Mr. Ellis, if you would please.

Public Hearing of the Council of the County of Maui
April 26, 2007
Page 30

MR. RICHARD ELLIS (concluding his testimony):
Thank you.
Well it seems like I stopped at an appropriate place. My next comment is that the
classification of Homeowner is a rate of $2.50 and the rate for a Time Share owner is
$14.00. And I read in the paper today they're thinking of cutting that down to two,
$2.00 which would make Time Share owners paying seven times what a residential
property pays.
In addition to the 2.50 rate you had last year, you also gave the 300,000 reduction,
And I would like to comment on, on that, in, last year when I made a presentation to
you, I put in there the effects of giving a dollar reduction rather than reducing the rate.
And to start off I would like to say that the way the system is, that everybody within a
classification pays the same rate so that a person that has a ten million dollar home
is going to pay ten times what a person with a million dollar property is going to pay.
If you give a flat reduction of $500,000 we'll say, you are reducing the million dollar
owner's taxes by fifty percent. That same 500,000 on a ten million dollar home is
nothing like that. As an example, I'm going to use a $400,000 property with an
original tax would be $1,400. The adjusted tax if you give the three, $200,000 was
the example I had, would be $700 so that person's rate is reduced by 50 percent, his
tax rate in effect to, back to the 400,000 is $1.75.
And I'll just go up to the top, a two million dollar property with an original tax of 7,000
his adjusted tax is 63. He gets the same 700 off, so he's only getting a ten percent
reduction instead of fifty percent reduction and his tax rate equivalent is $3.15.
So it is not appropriate to give a flat reduction unless you want to discriminate and
that's exactly what Maui County Council did at least for the last two years. You gave
the flat rate, the Mayor said let's reduce the rate down to $3.00 and a comment was
made by one of the Councilmembers if we give a re--a flat rate, it will reduce--reduce
better, give the better break to the low classification and if we give the percent
reduction, rate reduction, it's going to benefit the higher priced people. Why shouldn't
it benefit the higher priced people equivalent to the rate of what everybody else is
paying. So I look at, can I go on?
CHAIR HOKAMA: You, you can conclude, Mr. Ellis. I'll let you conclude.
MR. ELLIS: Okay, thank you, I'll go quickly.
The $14.00 rate is not a fair rate and I think it was put out by unfair comparisons. For
example, Mayor Arakawa said that we make more profit than hotels. We're a
nonprofit organization. That's false, number one. Number two he says our low rates
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that we pay as dues is only paid when we use the property. That's a false number
two. Then he says and we don't spend as much money as, as hotel guests spend.
That we impact the stuff, the beaches, the parks, the roads, and the sewers more
than hotel guests do. And all of these crazy factors got put into this picture and the
next thing I know we've got a $14.00 tax rate.
I have a letter from Mr. Kalbert Young, dated August 10, 2005, he states, "Real
Property Tax is not established or based on impacts or as a use fee". So all of this
malarkey about impacts, he tells me is, is not actually put into the tax rate.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You need to conclude, Mr. Ellis, please.
MR. ELLIS: Okay, well I just wanted to say that I can, I've asked, you know, what is in my
taxes? What am, what is the $14.00 cover and he says that they do not need a, a
formula to create their taxes. I cannot find out what makes up the $14.00 yet I go
and make an insignificant purchase in this case 99 cents and I get a receipt for it and
it tells me exactly what my purchase was. So I just ask you to go back folks, look at
this, I know everybody's out to get, get what they want. I'm not asking you to give me
anything except fairness.
And I would just like to conclude in this manner and this is addressed to you. I say
Mr. Hokama, I saw an article in the Pacific Business News that informed me that you
and I are both members of "I don't see it being a need, see it being a need Club".
You don't see it being a need in Maui County to have time share. I do not see it
being a need for time share owners to have a punishing $14.00 tax rate. You state
"That's not the visitor I want here". I state "$14.00 is not the tax rate I want to see on
my time share tax bill".
I cannot help you in your cause. I suggest you accept the inevitable. As Chairman of
the Council you can lead the Councilmembers in a review of the facts and give time
share owners a rate that is equal to what you are taxing other property owners.
Thank you all very much for your attention and my telephone number in Maui is in the
back of this blue folder. I'd be pleased if I could meet with any of you and discuss
this and, and are there any questions.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank, thank.
MR. ELLIS: If I can just make one thing about landlords.
CHAIR HOKAMA: You know, Mr., Mr. Ellis, I gave you nine minutes total.
MR. ELLIS: Okay.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: Are there any-MR. ELLIS: Can I have ten?
CHAIR HOKAMA: --hold on Mr. Ellis, I'll just ask the Members, any questions for the
gentleman this evening on his testimony.
MR. ELLIS: Ask me about.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Ellis, thank you very much.
Is there any other questions or testimony for the Council this evening?
Having none, this meeting will be recessed, Members, we are scheduled to return, to
reconvene the real property public hearing, we are on schedule for May 14, it is
Monday, and we are scheduling it for 11:00 a.m. So this meeting will be in recess till
May 14, 11:00 am. in the Chambers of the County Council. This meeting is in
recess.
THE COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING OF APRIL 26, 2007, WAS RECESSED BY THE
CHAIR AT 7:48 P.M.; AND WAS RECONVENED ON MAY 14, 2007, AT 11:02 A.M.
CHAIR HOKAMA: The Council of the County of Maui public hearing for 14 May, 2007 on
Real Property Tax Rates for the County of Maui effective July 1, 2007 for the Fiscal
Year 2008 Budget shall come to order.
Mr. Clerk, please call the roll.

ROLL CALL
PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS MICHELLE ANDERSON, GLADYS C.
BAISA, JO ANNE JOHNSON, MICHAEL J. MOLINA, JOSEPH
PONTANILLA, VICE-CHAIR DENNIS A. MATEO, AND CHAIR
G. RIKI HOKAMA.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS WILLIAM J. MEDEIROS AND
MICHAEL P. VICTORINO.
There were 10 members of the public in attendance.
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COUNTY CLERK ROY T. HIRAGA: Mr. Chairman, a quorum of the Council is present to
conduct business.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Mr. Clerk, has the public hearing been duly noticed.
COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Mr. Chairman, the notices of public hearing to reconvene the public
hearing on the proposed real property tax rates were published in the May 6 and
May 9 issues of The Maui News.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Today Members, we are receiving public testimony on the proposed real property tax
rates by the various classifications for the Fiscal Year 2007, pursuant to
Sections 3.48.565 through 3.48.575 of the Maui County Code.
The real property tax rates per one thousand dollars of net taxable assessed
valuation for the following classifications are:
Improved Residential - Land and Building
Apartment - Land and Building
Commercial - Land and Building
Industrial - Land and Building
Agriculture - Land and Building
Conservation - Land and Building
Hotel & Resort - Land and Building
Unimproved Residential - Land and Building
Homeowner - Land and Building
and the last classification
Time Share - Land and Building

4.85
4.55
6.25
$6.50
$4.50
$4.75
$8.20
$5.35
$2.00
$14.00

Mr. Clerk, do we have anyone signed up for public testimony?
COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Prior to starting public testimony, Members, we will allow those that have
signed up prior to the beginning of today's meeting three minutes. We will assist
them with a lighting system at the podium. For those that have spoken before, you
are well aware of it.
At the beginning of your talk, the green light will start the three minute mark. At the
two minute thirty second mark the yellow light will go on indicating you have thirty
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seconds to conclude. And at the three, three minute mark the red light will go on and
the Chair will ask that you complete your sentence. If you have additional testimony
to share with the Council, you will be granted up to three additional minutes after all
others have spoken.
Stating that Mr. Clerk, let us please call up our first testifier.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chairman, we have received a single request from an individual that
signed up prior to the convening of the meeting and he is David Claus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, if Mr. Claus would come forward and share his comments
with the Council.
MR. DAVID CLAUS:
Good morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Good morning.
MR. CLAUS: Since last September, I've spoken to two property managers trying to
determine why the taxes are so out of line for apartments versus homeowners. In
that time I've learned quite a bit. The Governor expressed concern about the
difference in rents when she wrote to me in December and Loke Kim her scheduler
phoned me on April 30.
They don't appear to have adequately expressed their displeasure to the Maui
Council regarding the resident renter's tax burden. Alan Arakawa and Mr. Riki
Hokama failed to answer any of my correspondence and to date there didn't seem to
have been too much action to benefit the resident homeowners.
Honolulu County I found out last week charges the same rate for a homeowner that
they do for an apartment. Their homeowner exemption is currently changing from
40,000 to perhaps eighty.
The four changes in the Maui homeowner's exemption has put the resident renters at
a disadvantage and the dollar rate per thousand is really killing them. My tenant is
currently expected to pay as of last year $1,630 in property taxes plus $634 in
general excise tax. That's over $2,200 a year, whereas his neighbor in the exact
same size unit is paying 660.
I would like to know how I am supposed to keep my rents reasonable until I can
afford to move here and retire here for my tenant to be able to live in a good place at
a cheap rate. I've already lowered his rent $50 a month simply because I refinanced
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the properties and I split the $100 savings with, to him that I had on interest. Fifty for
him, fifty for me. I am fair, I am not here to gouge him at all. I want a good tenant in
there, I will give him reasonable rents.
Right now, Maui County is directly responsible for rents being almost $200 higher per
month than they should be simply because of property taxes and the general excise
tax.
The assessor's office has two, 2,000 appeals currently on file including mine. The
increase in assessment plus the new rate, slightly lowered by 45 cents will do little to
help my tenant because his rates are going up again. That 1,600 by my estimates is
going to break 2,000. My question to the Council is, should I take this unit and make
it vacant for the next eight to ten years until I can afford to live here because I don't
see how I can justify in my mind surcharging my tenant this kind of outrageous
money when he's living next door to someone that doesn't have to pay this kind of
money.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Mr. Claus can you please state your name for the record.
MR, CLAUS: The name is David Charles Claus.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Are there any questions for Mr. Claus by the Members on
his testimony.
Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair.
Thank you, Mr. Claus for being here this morning. How big is the home that you
rent?
MR. CLAUS: It's a two bedroom, one and a half bath condo.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Condo.
MR. CLAUS: It's one of Keonekai Villages, they're not allowed to be used as vacation
rentals or time shares, they can only be used by a long term resident.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what do you charge for that two bedroom unit?
MR. CLAUS: It was 1,350 as of December thirty, December 1, last year I lowered it to
1,300. I would like to get um down to 1,250 or 1,200. I think 1,300 is a disgraceful
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rent. And if I can lower my rent, then perhaps these other investors would not be
able to rent theirs out for 1,400.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
MR. CLAUS: The thing about it is there are some people that are not price gouging
landlords that are just here to steal from your tenants. Like I said I've already
lowered his rent once, I would be glad to do it again. Mike is a very good tenant, he
has to pay child support and the high cost of living in the islands as everybody else.
And if this Council would work with us on the apartment classification and get us
more closer to the homeowner rate, I could turn around tomorrow and lower his rent
an easy hundred dollars. And I would gladly do so.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, thank you very much. Appreciate that.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Ms. Johnson, question for Mr. Claus.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thank you very much and you know part of the
questions you already answered to Ms. Anderson.
But, in you complex is that fee simple or leasehold?
MR. CLAUS: Fee simple.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, just so that I kind of have an idea what are the sales
prices for these units if other people in your complex have been selling.
MR. CLAUS: A realtor sent me documents every two months on the monthly sales from
Keonekai Village only, and according to the assessor they reassessed the units at
402,000 and change. Three units broke 400,000.
I ran numbers from January to January, which doesn't coincide with your tax office,
but I took the, the paperwork from this particular realtor gave the average price sold
for every two months and basically it comes out to around 359 including land and
building. And I just got a card in the mail from someone selling in Keonekai Village,
the list price is 379.
So where the County's coming out with 402,000 which of course is going to hurt my
tenant again, I don't know. But I do have an appeal filed with the paperwork that I
had on hand seven months worth of documents, perhaps it'll help my tenant, I'm not
sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and how many square feet did you say your
unit was?
MR. CLAUS: Seven hundred and fifty.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Seven hundred and fifty square feet. Okay.
MR. CLAUS: And he's got to pay 1,630? That's a lot of money.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I know. I, I feel your pain.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Members, any further questions for Mr. Claus this morning.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman.
Mr. Claus, in this proposal we're lowering the apartment rate from $5.00 as noted on
your sample sheet here to $4.55.
MR. CLAUS: Correct, I understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Any other questions for Mr. Claus, Members. Having none, Mr. Claus
thank you for your testimony.
MR. CLAUS: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Mr. Chair, Mr. Claus was the only individual who signed up to offer
testimony this morning.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, is there anyone else wishing to provide oral testimony before
the Council, please make yourself known at this time. Having none, public testimony
for today's public hearing on real property tax rates for the Fiscal Year 2008 shall be
closed.
So ordered, Mr. Clerk, do we have any other testimony that we have received.
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COUNTY CLERK: Yes, Mr. Chairman, written testimony has been submitted by Mr. Claus
and copies have been duly distributed.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, with no objections we shall receive the written testimony
submitted by Mr. Claus.
THERE BEING NO OBJECTION, THE WRITTEN TESTIMONY
OF DAVID C. CLAUS, WAS MADE A PART OF THE RECORD
OF THIS PUBLIC HEARING.
CHAIR HOKAMA: So ordered.
Mr. Clerk are there any further business before the Council this morning.
The following proposed resolution was presented at this time.

RESOLUTION
RESOLUTION
NO. 07-68
ADOPTING THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES
FOR THE COUNTY OF MAUI
EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2007
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
The Chair would be happy to entertain a motion by our Chairman, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
I MOVE TO ADOPT THE RESOLUTION ENTITLED "ADOPTING
THE REAL PROPERTY TAX RATES FOR THE COUNTY OF
MAUI EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2007.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
SECOND.
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CHAIR HOKAMA: We have a motion made by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by Mr. Molina to

adopt the resolution that sets the real property tax rates for land and building by our
various classifications as stated in the proposed resolution.
Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
I'll reserve comments until the first reading, but I'd like to yield the floor to any
Member that have any more discussion to be made.
Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Any further discussion on the motion before the body?
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and I think because Mr. Claus did come and testify
about the apartment rates, I know that this may seem inequitable. But as a
homeowner that is living in a unit not too much larger than Mr. Claus' as a
homeowner the rate even with the, the exemption that we have is far, far, far in
excess of what, you know, when you look at the total tax bill. We will be paying a
completely, I guess it's $414 more per year than we were paying the year before
because the assessed value for our particular unit is so much larger.
So, you know, while it may appear that sometimes its inequitable, if you also look at
some of the valuations based on size of unit, and based on sales, sometimes what
comes out appearing to be a really large amount ends up not being as big as some
of the bills that are being paid by people that are getting the homeowners exemption.
So, I guess, in all circumstances it depends on where you're living, what the sales
cost of the unit is, what rates are prevailing in your particular area, and your particular
circumstance. So this really is a very difficult rate to establish and treat all people
equitably and to come out with a rate that appears to be fair to everyone. So each
circumstance is so different that I can empathize with him because I know people that
are also trying to keep their rent low, but somehow we're trying to do our best to
balance the budget and try to provide fair opportunities for everyone.
So thank you very much, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ms. Johnson. Any further discussion, Members?
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If not, all in favor of the resolution please say "aye".
AYES: COUNCILMEMBERS ANDERSON, BAISA, JOHNSON,
MOLINA, PONTANILLA, VICE-CHAIR MATEO, AND
CHAIR HOKAMA.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Opposed, say "no".
NOES: NONE.
EXCUSED: COUNCILMEMBERS MEDEIROS AND VICTORINO.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Motion is carried, we have seven "ayes", two "excused" Mr. Medeiros
and Mr. Victorino.
Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: For the record RESOLUTION 07-68.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
Any further business before the Council, Mr. Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: No there is not, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Therefore Members, if there be no announcements, this public hearing
for the fourteenth of May, 2007 regarding the real property tax rates for the Fiscal
Year 2008 is hereby adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
The public hearing of APRIL 26, 2007, was adjourned by the Chair on MAY 14, 2007, at
11:17 am.
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